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Your 2024 Committee: 

President    Bill Daws    0437-698-007 

Vice President  Josh Daws   0423-910-609 

Treasurer   Robert Brown   0439-731-066 

Secretary   Josh Daws (cv)   0423-910-609  

Committee #1   Peter Huckstepp  0412-377-640  

Committee #2   Ken Warburton  0438-692-737 

Public Officer   Bill Daws    0437-698-007 

Membership   Robert Brown   0439-731-066 

CFC & CMC   Phil Dalton   0413-970-704 

CMC     Bill Daws    0437-698-007 

Newsletter   Josh Daws   Editor@modelafordclubofnsw.com.au 

Mail     PO Box 1038 Merrylands 2160 

Model A Ford Group of New South Wales 

Visit our website: www.modelafordclubofnsw.com.au 

Club meetings are held at the Holroyd Community Centre, Miller St, Merrylands. At 7:30pm on 

the second Friday of each month. Parking is available Newman Street, Merrylands. 
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Presidents Report 
Dear Model A Ford Club Members, 

Linda and I will be travelling on a trans Pacific 
cruise from Australia to the USA and Alaska from 
early April through to the end of May, so Josh will 
be standing in for me during my absence. 

I’d appreciate it if you can please provide him with 
any support that he may require during this period. 

There are some great club runs and invitation 
events over the next two months, so please do 
support these.  

Don’t forget to start your trip planning for the 28th 
Australian National Model A Ford Meet, “Rally 
through the Cane Fields” being held in 

Maryborough.  

Also, I believe that booking forms are requested to be returned by the end of April so 
that the Queensland Club can ensure that the events and activities planned can be 
finalised.  

Upon my return I hope to see you all out and about in your Model A’s.  

Yours in Model A’ing, 

Bill Daws 
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Nepean Dam 
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Club Run — Nepean Dam, 17th 

March 2024 

 

On the 17th, we were met with 

inclement weather, characterized by a 

cold and wet day. Despite these 

conditions, a select group of dedicated 

members embarked on a journey to 

Nepean Dam. 

Among them were John and Marie 

Hyland, as well as Ken and Sandra Young, 

who both navigated their Model A’s 

through the weather, while the 

remainder of our attendees opted for 

their modern vehicles. 

Lunch was generously catered, featuring 

a plentiful supply of sausages, onions, 

and bread. However, we encountered 

some challenges with the cooking 

process due to the Dam’s barbecues 

being in urgent need of maintenance. 

Nevertheless, we managed to overcome 

these difficulties. 

Despite the lower than expected 

turnout, those who attended found the 

event enjoyable. We remain hopeful that 

our next club run to Sublime Point on the 

21st of April will see a more favourable 

turnout. 

Josh Daws 
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Wednesday Wanderers 
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Seven of our members convened at 

our usual coffee shop for a morning 

meet-up, with two additional 

members joining us later. Under 

the competent guidance of Jim 

Allingham, we embarked on a 

walking tour to the Opera House, 

basking in the glorious autumn 

sunshine. Our journey continued to 

the Museum of Contemporary Art 

(MCA). 

As lunchtime approached, we 

unanimously agreed to dine at the cafeteria located on the fourth floor. Our view was 

somewhat obstructed by a large cruise ship docked at the Overseas Terminal. Post-

lunch, we descended to the display floors to peruse the exhibits of what is often 

referred to as “art”. While such displays require a certain level of appreciation, I 

personally found them to be a waste of space. 

Despite this, our members thoroughly enjoyed the day, finding it to be a relaxing 

experience. All in all, it was a great day out. 

 

Future upcoming events: 

 

Wednesday 1st of May:  Illawarra Escarpment Tour. 

 

Meet at Stawell Park Kiosk for M/t (same place as last year). After M/T a drive down 

Lawrence Hargrave Dr over the Seacliff Bridge with a stop at the viewing spot then on 

to the Headland Hotel at Austinmer for lunch. 
 

Wednesday 5th June:   The June Wanders Day Trip is TBA we might have surprise 

      installed for you. Details to come. 

 

Regards, 

John Hyland  
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Important Notices 
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Our sincere condolences: 
 

The club wishes to offer our sincere condolences to the Matthews family. 

Lindsay Matthews has advised us that his mother Elizabeth passed away on the 

13th of April aged 76. 

 

Elizabeth was wife of Former Club President Gordon Matthews. 

 

For any members who wish to attend Elizabeth’s funeral details are as follows: 

Elizabeths funeral will be held on 26th April at St Pauls Anglican Church in Jindera 

located at the corner of Adams St and Urana St in Jindera, 11AM. 

There will be a wake held at the Jindera football Club about 12:30PM. 

All Fords Day: 

If you wish to attend the All Fords Day this year please contact CFC representative 

Phill Dalton to secure a ticket, He can be contacted via telephone on 0413-970-704 

Swap Meets: 

21st April   Yass 

21st July   Wagga Wagga 

27th July   Eastern creek 

1st September   Cootamundra 

7th-8th September   Queanbeyan 

16th-17th November  Bendigo 
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Picton Cars & Coffee 
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Invitation Event - Picton Cars & 

Coffee— 14th April 2024 

I had the opportunity to attend the Picton 

Cars and Coffee event. If you’re a car 

enthusiast and have some free time on 

the second Sunday of each month, this 

event is definitely worth checking out. 

I was in the company of John Hyland, 

David Cox, and Ken Young, each of us 

bringing our own Model A’s to the 

gathering. The event was a fantastic mix 

of the old and the new, with a wide 

variety of both modern and classic 

vehicles on display. 

The atmosphere was friendly and 

welcoming, making for a great experience 

all around. While the event officially starts 

at 7am, the carpark tends to fill up by 

6.30am. So, if you’re planning to attend, 

I’d suggest getting there a bit early to 

snag a spot in the main carpark. 

After attending this months event, I’m 

thinking this might become a regular part 

of my monthly schedule.  

Hope to see you there next month! 
 

Josh Daws  
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Events 
Club Events: 

21st April  24 Sublime Point, Meet at Sublime Point Maddens Plains, off 

the Princes Highway (old) at 10 am for a picnic lunch. 

19th May 24  National Motor Heritage Day, East Kurrajong School of Arts, 

Stanley Park, East Kurrajong. 9:00am – 3:00pm 

16th June 24 Run required. 

28th July 24 All Fords Day, more details to follow. 

18th August 24 Sylvandale Pre WWII Show, Details to follow. 

25th August 24 Shannon’s Sydney Classic, Eastern Creek. 

*September 24 Save the date, Details to come. 

20th October 24 Memorial Run, Details to come. 

17th November 24 Run required. 

 Invitation events: 

2nd > 4th May 24 Central Tablelands Historic Car Club – Pre 1931 Tour to be 

held in Orange. Entry Forms available now by contacting 

Keith Packham 0429-608-878. 

18th May 24 Thirlmere Festival of Steam. 

18th May 24 Kero Oil & Steam Day, Campbelltown Steam and Machinery 

museum. 

2nd June 24 Flathead Day, Campbelltown Steam and Machinery 

museum. 
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Arndell Anglican College 

8 

Invitation Event — Arndell Anglican College  - 22nd March 2024 

 

The event was graced by the presence of several members and their Model A’s. Col 

Bootle arrived in his 1929 Fordor, David Cox in his 1929 5 Window Coupe, Ron Cox in 

his 1929 Tudor, Peter Wigzell in his 1929 Phaeton, Robert Brown in his 1929 Phaeton, 

and Peter and Jenny Thomson in their 1929 Phaeton. Additionally, club member Bill 

Brice attended the conference in his 1930 Tudor. 

These cars were showcased at the Men’s Christian Conference held at Arndell 

Anglican College in Oakville. The display was met with great enthusiasm and 

appreciation from the attendees, marking it as a tremendous success. 

Attendees were catered with morning tea and lunch. Richard, the event organizer, 

expressed his gratitude to everyone for their participation. 

Col Bootle, who has been the club’s organizer for this event for many years, also 

extended his thanks. The day was thoroughly enjoyable, complemented by excellent 

weather and delightful company. 

 

Robert Brown 
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Trading Post 
For Sales: 

• Bulk lot of original Ford tools, Will not separate, $300 for the lot. 

Pick up from Kendall NSW, Contact Gary Henderson via email at: 

gsbhenderson@gmail.com  
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More For Sales and Wanted listings from past editions of the 

Flyer can be found on our website, If you wish to list your Car/

Item in the Flyer please email the Editor. 

 

Wanted: 

• Model A Chassis, Contact Phillip Haynes on 02-6335-6210 or via email at: 

handh@bordernet.com.au  

• Alex Mckinnon is after a 6V horn. 0402-595-085 
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